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                Recommendation to the Board 


 
 
 
 
Subject: PAC check list for Fall – work with Dietitians of Canada 
  
From:  Stephanie Longstaff - DASH Conference Nov 08 
 
Date:  June 18, 2009 
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
That the Board of Directors or a committee of the board, work with the Dietitians of 
Canada seeking their input on a school start up check list for PAC presidents. 
 
 
 
 
Background:  
 
At the DASH Conference in November, I spoke with Estelle Dufresne, RD. 
She is the Dietitians of Canada coordinator of School Guidelines Support Initiative. Her 
office is in Vancouver. She would really like to work with BCCPAC to add a few things 
about health to a list that BCCPAC may put together for PAC presidents. 
The webpage listed on her business card is www.brandnamefoodlist.ca a great resourse 
for all PACs as they struggle to serve healthy foods. I would like to encourage this 
relationship. 
 
 
Summary:  
 
I have forgotten most of the details but she did tell me that she has contact BCCPAC. I 
don’t know what has happened to that. I feel if we were to put together a list for PAC 
presidents it could not hurt to have input from this group. The ideas that we talked about 
at the time were simple and would fit with our goals and we could possibly tap into some 
of their fund to help with distribution as they were going to put together a list and 
distribute it themselves. 








BCCPAC Board Member Report 


 


Submitted by:       Stephanie Longstaff 
For Period:         September to Dec 08 


 


Internal BCCPAC Business 
 


Date  Business  Location 
Sept 12‐14  
 


 In person Board meeting  Burnaby 


Oct ‐ Nov  Board meetings before and after  the Fall 
Conference 


Richmond 


Nov 13  Board conference call  Home 


Nov 22  Board conference call  Home 


Dec  5 – 7   In person Board meeting  Burnaby 


 


Internal Committee Work 
 


Date  Committee Name  Comments 
Sept to Nov  Student Safety Resolution 


Standing Committee 
 


• Confirmed 2 committee members John 
Puddifoot and Laura Bantock 


• Sent volunteer application and confidentiality 
forms to John and Laura 


Nov  Student Safety Resolution 
Standing Committee 


• Tried to find history of committee 


Nov  Student Safety Resolution 
Standing Committee 


• Separated the policies pertaining to our 
committee into groups and distributed to 
members 


 


Representing BCCPAC  
 


Date  Event  Location 
Attachment 


 (if submitting a report) 
Nov 6 08  DASH Conference and 


Celebrations 
Pacific Palisades 
Hotel Vancouver 


Report  and Recommendation 
submitted 


       


       


 


 








     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:       Stephanie Longstaff 
Name of Event:      DASH –  


Healthy Schools Conference 25th Anniversary Celebration 


Date of Event:      Nov 6, 2008 
Location of Event:     Pacific Palisades Hotel 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
o One of the common themes was that the more control kids have in their 


education the better their quality of life. Empowering Kids is important, that was echoed 
from most all speakers. 


o BCCPAC has distributed the ‘Healthy fund raising for schools’ booklet,  I feel we 
should see if we can make more of them available, so that more members of schools can 
have them. Contact with DASH may allow for us to have more of them and we could 
distribute upon request. In many schools the PAC does not do the fundraising so the teams 
and others that do the fundraising need copies of that great resource. 


o Encouraging to know that ministries have been formed and were represented at 
this gathering, the Minister of Healthy Living and Sport, Honourable Mary Polak spoke to us 
about their vision and the Assistant Deputy Minister  from the Ministry of Education and 
Joint Consortium for School Health, Paige MacFarlane spoke about how their ministry is 
working with DASH to achieve healthy adults, healthy living performance standards 


o Dr. Lawrence St Leger spoke about social development and how our schools still 
have a long way to go to change the way we learn about what is best for the body. 


o Dr. Linda Kaser and Dr. Judy Halbert spoke about the importance of school 
connectedness. Again treating the students as part of the solution not the problem. 
Inclusion and cooperation from all parties involved. 


o We could work with Dietitians of Canada for their input on a school start up check 
list for PAC presidents. I feel it is imperative for BCCPAC to create one and they would like 
to suggest a few things that could go on it. We have already been contacted by Estelle to 
talk about this. 
 


 








     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:    Ron Broda, President   
Name of Event:   Teacher Congress  
Date of Event:   November 28th, 2008 
Location of Event:   Wosk Centre, Vancouver 
 


 
 
I was invited by the Minister of Education to attend and observe the annual Teacher Congress 
which was held on November 28th.  The presidents of the BCTF, BCSTA, BCSSA were also 
present to observe the sessions presented to 116 invited teachers and their discussion with the 
Minister of Education. 
 
Presentations on the agenda included: 
 
“Developing Global Citizens”   Dr. Martha Piper 
 
“Sharing the Dream Webcasting Series”  Students from College Heights Secondary, 
       Prince George, B.C. 
 
“Integrating Sustainability into the Classroom” Youth Climate Leadership Alliance 
 
“Healthy Schools Network” 
 
Q & A session with Minister 
 
 Themes of questions asked included: 
  -Daily Physical Activity and Healthy Schools implementation challenges. 
  -Mental Health issues related to healthy schools initiative. 


-Class size and composition generally and related to provincially examinable   
courses. 
-Brain train of students seeking post secondary education outside of BC due to 
admission policies related to provincial exams. 
-Poverty issues and their effects in the classroom. 
-Grad rates what is really being done to improve them. 
-FSA results lose them or use them. 


 
“Me to We” Approaches to Fostering Student Marc Keilburger  
Engagement” 
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The highlight of the day was the final presentation by Marc Keilburger.  He and his older brother 
work together as educators assisting teachers in finding ways to engage students in global issues.  
They right a weekly column published in the Vancouver Sun and Toronto Star on Mondays and 
provide teaching resources related to those topics. 
 
Marc and his brother were involved in making a difference on global issues as young children 
themselves.  Marc described how his older brother Craig, then 12, travelled to India and 
interviewed children trapped in a world of slave labour and produced a documentary to bring 
greater attention to this program.  More information can be found on their website 
www.freethechildren.com and in their book “Me to We”.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ron Broda, President 
 
 
 








     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:  Laurey-Anne Roodenburg, 2nd Vice President 
Name of Event:   Roads to 2010  
Date of Event:    September 29th, 2008 
Location of Event:   Vancouver 
 


 
 
 
The following is the written report of the roads to 2010 working group.  
 
 


Roads to 2010 Working Group Meeting Notes 
Monday, September 29, 2008 


10:00 noon – 1:00 pm 
BCELC Offices 


 
In attendance:  Don Black (VANOC), Christina Adams (VANOC), Bruce Deacon 
(COC), Audrey Hobbs-Johnson (Interactive Innovations, BCELC), Jane Gardiner 
(MOE), Kim Young (BCSSA), Chris Kennedy (West Vancouver), Bruce Beairsto 
(Richmond), Rob Goodall (BCSTA),  
 
Welcome:  Paul de la Riva (CSF), Talya Cohen (MoE), Kerri Gregory (2010 Legacies 
Now), Nick Poeschek (MoE), Laurey-Anne Roodenburg (BCCPAC),  
 
 
Regrets:  Sherri Mohoruk (MOE), Paige McFarlane (MOE), Rachel Holmes (MOE), 
Carla Qualtrough (CPC), Gayla Erickson (BCPPPA), Denise Leduc (CSF), Pierre 
Gilbert (MOE), Brenda LeClair (2010 Legacies Now), 
Margaret Ross (BCASCD),  
 
 


UPDATES AND DISCUSSION 
 
Don Black reported that the Ministry is in the late stages of completing a calendar that 
presents a countdown of events leading up to the Games.  This is expected to be 
available in the very near future and will be posted to /edu.  He also noted that on 
October 21-23 a workshop will be held with representatives from Ministries of Education 
across Canada to explain /edu and the strategy for engagement of students in other 
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provinces.  In a recent announcement VANOC has indicated a willingness to work with 
groups of volunteers aged 15-19 so long as they are accompanied by a chaperone.  It 
was presumed that this offer was targeted AT the Sea-to-Sky corridor, but there were 
questions about whether or not there were implications and opportunities for students in 
other districts. 
 
With reference to the soon-to-be-released calendar, Don provided further details about 
the final year of the countdown.  He commented on the Cultural Olympiad that begins in 
February, 2009,  and that will have a digital component to make it widely accessible. 
 He also commented on the Truce - global and personal - that is traditionally called for in 
October in connection with the Olympics.  He noted that there will be a Torch relay with 
a Sustainability theme for both the Olympics and Paralympics (one day in November). 
 All of these major programs will have components designed for school participation. 
 
Chris Kennedy reported that the host-district committee of trustees and others was 
continuing to meet.  Recently they heard about a $20 million fund established in 
Vancouver, $1 million of which is available for community projects up to $5000 each. 
 Schools are eligible to apply for these grants in collaboration with other community 
groups.  He also reported that a variety of field trips had been prepared for West 
Vancouver students (e.g., luge site) that include pre-visit activities and all the 
organizational details so that it would be easy for teachers to take students to visit 
Olympic sites and test events.  Finally, Chris reported that he and Tim Braund 
(Richmond) had put together an inservice on October 24th for Lower Mainland districts 
and that there had been a very strong early response.  This hands-on introduction to 
Olympic resources on the /edu site was seen to be a very promising idea.  It was 
suggested that it might be repeated in other locations in the province if it is successful. 
 Don Black indicated that he would follow up with Chris to examine the possibility of 
learning from or replicating this inservice opportunity as a "scaffold" that will enable 
teachers to take advantage of available resources.  
  
(See:http://www.education.vic.gov.au/studentlearning/teachingresources/english/literacy/concep
ts/3zpd.htm) 
 
 
 
It was noted that in order for teachers to engage with the available resources – 
they have to know they exist – be assisted in getting to know them – and believe 
they are relevant.  In this regard, the opportunity presented by the Olympics is to 
use its high interest to engage students, which promotes thought, which 
promotes learning, which results in achievement.  Teachers are also more liable 
to be interested if they realize that available resources are not just about sport, 
but also culture and sustainability. 
 
Bruce Beairsto reported that in Richmond the Oval opening is anticipated for early 
December.  There will be a major two-week Winterfest celebration in the Oval in 
February and the world long track speed skating championships will be held at the Oval 







in the Spring.  There will be significant student involvement in all of these activities, 
including a 600 voice choir and 200 piece orchestra at Winterfest.  A week-long cultural 
festival in the Oval is also being planned in association with Winterfest.   
 
Recent media reports that the Vancouver School District is reconsidering the possible 
closure of schools during the Olympic Games led to a question about whether trustees 
in some districts may also be thinking about this decision and perhaps uncertain 
whether or not they should be closing schools.  It would be helpful to school districts 
if the potential for student engagement with the Olympic Games while still in 
school was better understood.  This could result from confirmation that live streamed 
video feeds would be available on the internet for schools so that students throughout 
BC could have a first-hand experience of the Games.  Don noted that this was highly 
probable given the experience in Beijing, but that it needs to be confirmed.  He noted 
that the Games Time program is the next priority for VANOC and that a draft of the 
games' time program is expected as soon as the end of October.  This may very well 
include information about streaming video coverage that will be available to schools. 
 
Bruce Deacon reported that the Canadian Olympic Committee's School Program 
provides a wide variety of resources for elementary and secondary students and is in 
the process of developing more.  He noted in particular the Olympian stories for 
elementary students and the issue-based units for secondary.  Bruce also reported that 
a series of stories about aboriginal Olympians had been produced and translated into 
five First Nations languages, with more translations anticipated.  COC continues to 
produce new resources that will be available on their site and linked to /edu.  He also 
noted that COC sponsors an "Adopt an Athlete" program in which schools form a 
relationship with an individual athlete for a period of one year.  This program will expand 
to include 75 Olympians in the coming year.  Finally, he noted that COC has in the past 
operated an Ambassador program and might consider this once again.  It was noted 
that an Olympic Ambassador program should address not only the health/sport pillar, 
but also the culture and sustainability themes of the Olympic Games. 
 
Don Black noted that the sustainability pillar in particular would soon be enhanced with 
the announcement of a VANOC strategy in this regard.  The possibility of a connection 
between this strategy and the Green Games initiative at Science World was discussed. 
 
Audrey Hobbs-Johnson reported that six student-led webcasts titled "Sharing the 
Dream" would be produced over the next 18 months.  One student group from each of 
five geographical regions of the province would take responsibility for each webcast. 
 These will be connected to all five pillars and will be available Canada wide.  In 
addition, a partnership is being formed with the "Taking it Global" organization 
(http://www.takingitglobal.org/) which makes its resources available in 11 different 
languages.  The first three webcasts will be on November 12, February 19, and May 14. 
 Richmond students are producing the first webcast.  The special guest speaker will be 
Carol Huynh (http://www.carolhuynh.com/results.asp). 
 
 







Kim Young asked whether or not the November showcase should be repeated.  It was 
suggested that an event be held but that it not be modeled on the previous showcase. 
 However, with many educators coming together in Victoria, there is a unique 
opportunity to present an umbrella concept that will help them understand available 
Olympic resources and opportunities, as well as a strategy for scaffolding their 
engagement with these resources.  A relatively brief late afternoon event that provides 
"Coles notes" on available resources in an easily accessible fashion was proposed.  A 
keynote speaker is not required.  The emphasis would be on access to useable 
information and an opportunity for participants to discuss and engage with the 
information. 
 
Paul de la Riva reported that CSF will close five schools in the Lower Mainland during 
the Olympic Games in order to make those facilities available for Francophone athletes 
and media.  The school district is also looking for ways to bring students from outlying 
areas to the Olympic venues. 
 
Bruce Beairsto reported that the CBC is developing a junior reporter program that may 
have a productive connection with the Olympic reporter program through /edu.  He will 
provide contact information for David Jang to Audrey and Don. 
 
Rob Goodall noted that the BCSTA Aboriginal Education Committee may very well be 
interested in the new COC resources.  He also reported that right after the election 
there would be a New Trustee Academy that might provide a good opportunity for 
introducing trustees to Olympic learning opportunities for students.  BCSTA also 
conducts a tele-pd series for new trustees that might convey some of this information. 
 
Laurey-Anne Roodenburg reported that the BCCPAC Spring Conference would be held 
in May and that the organization produces a "News Bites" letter every two or three 
weeks and that its Parent Leadership Program would have its first grads in November. 
 All three of these may also provide opportunities for dissemination of information. 
 
Talya Cohen reported that as the editor of Ed Info for the MOE she would be happy to 
receive information about district activities and stories of success related to the Olympic 
Games for possible inclusion in the newsletter. 
 
Kerri  Gregory reported that Legacies Now has three programs of direct relevance: 
 Action Schools, Sport Fit, and Heroes Live Here.  She also reported that Legacies Now 
is working with BCPVPA and Student Voice on Olympic initiatives.  Finally, the "Altitude 
Youth Groups" which have been organized through the Spirit Committees in 
communities around BC seem directly aligned with the intentions of "Sharing the 
Dream."  Audrey and Kerri will explore the possibility of this connection. 
 
 
 
SPECIFIC INITIATIVES TO PROMOTE COMMUNICATION AND CONNECTION  







 
• Rural Conference - Kim and Jane to work with Pat Pearce and encourage explicit 
mention in the Minister's opening remarks. 
 
• BCSSA Chapter Meetings - Kim to encourage Olympic Opportunities as a topic for 
Chapter Meetings, perhaps employing elements of the approach Chris has developed 
for the Oct 24 day and perhaps with the offer of someone who can attend to introduce 
the resources (e.g., Chris or Tim) 
 
• BCSSA Fall Conference pre-event on Nov 26 - Kim to work with Don and others to 
prepare the "umbrella" and a plan for "scaffolding" that can be introduce in draft form 
and work shopped with participants to both inform them and benefit from their critical 
response. 
• Share the Dream - Don, Audrey, Talya and Chris to discuss ways to leverage this 
project to promote Olympic Opportunities. 
 
• BCASCD Repeat - Kim will investigate the possibility of an event for district teams 
similar to the BCASCD event last year, but focussed on hands-on work with resources 
such as at the Oct 24 pro-d day.  Bruce will inquire as the possibility of holding such and 
event at the Oval. 
 
FUTURE MEETINGS 
 
• November 26 in Victoria, perhaps from 1:00 to 3:00 prior to the Fall Conference 
pre-event.  Kim to confirm, arrange and announce. 
 
• January 19 from 10:00 to 2:00 at Sea Island School in Richmond.  Bruce to book 
facility.  Note that access is off Templeton, NOT through the sub division. Location is 
shown at the following URL: 
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&output=html&q=1891+WELLINGTON+CRESCENT+RIC
HMOND+BC&zoom=0&zp=OO 
 
 
 
There are some opportunities for BCCPAC to help spread the word as noted 
…..spring conference, newsbytes, fall conference 2009.  These ideas can be 
forwarded to the conference committee and newsbyte communication person 
for further consideration 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Laurey-Anne Roodenburg, 2nd Vice President-BCCPAC 
 








     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:    Ron Broda, President 
Name of Event:   B C College of Teachers Conference 
Date of Event:   November 20 & 21, 2008 
Location of Event:   Hotel Vancouver 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 


There were approximately 200 attendees representing education partners from all over BC, 
across Canada as well as international guests from the U.K. and Australia. 
 
The focus of the conference was on professional standards for educators.  I attended 
workshops on: 
 
Recent court decisions and how they affect discipline decisions. 
 
Alternative Dispute resolution. 
 
An introduction to the new DVD resource on boundary violations titled “Keeping You and 
Your Students Safe” 
 
During the conference I had the opportunity to speak with delegates from the U.K and 
Australia and learned about innovative ways they are dealing with ensuring that individuals 
who work with children are safe to do so.  Some of their programs may provide the basis for a 
solution to the challenges identified in the effectiveness of BC’s current criminal records 
checks.  I have contacted Richard Walker, Chair of BCCT, and invited him to discuss the 
potential of exploring these ideas. 
 
During one of the presentations I attended the presenter made reference to the Steve Dotto 
session that she had attended at our recent Fall Conference.  I also met a principal from 
Kamloops who when he learned that I was representing BCCPAC commented on how 
impressed he was by the work done at our Fall Conferences.  He told me that he always 
knows when one has taken place because he always has a couple of parents bubbling with 
excitement upon their return from it. 
 
Respectfully Submitted; 
 
Ron Broda, President   
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     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:    Suzette Miller, Director 


Name of Event: BC HEALTHY LIVING ALLIANCE ( BCHLA ) on  
HEALTHY FUTURES for B.C. FAMILIES : A POLICY 
DISCUSSION 


Date of Event:   OCTOBER 02, 2008 
Location of Event:  Asia Pacific Hall ,Morris J. Wosk Centre for 


Dialogue, 580 West Hastings Street , Vancouver, 
BC 


 
 


 
              
 
                                                  
. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
 Present: 
                Jean Blake – Chair , BC Healthy Living Alliance and Executive Director , Canadian 
Diabetes Association , Pacific 
                Honorable Mary Polak , Minister of Healthy Living and Sport 
                Dr. Sharon Manson Singer , President , Canadian Policy Research Networks ( CPRN ) 
                Dr. Hillel Goelman , Director , Professor , UBC’s Department of Educational & 
Counselling Psychology and Special Education 
                Cheeying Ho , Executive Director , Smart Growth BC 
                Dr. Jim Frankish , Professor and Director , Centre for Population Health Promotion , 
Research , UBC 
                Mary Collins , Director of the BC Healthy Living Alliance Secretariat 
                Barbara Kaminsky , CEO , Canadian Cancer Society , BC and Yukon 
                Virginia Greene , President and CEO , Business Council of BC 
                Robert Hobson , President of the Union of BC Municipalities 
                Michelle DeGroot , Director , Policy and Advocacy , First Nations Health Council 
                Faye Wightman , President and CEO , Vancouver Foundation 
                Dr. Trevor Hancock , Public Health Consultant , Ministry of Health 
                Ted Bruce , Vancouver Coastal Health ( replaced Bobbe Wood , Chair Elect , BCHLA , 
President and CEO , Heart and Stroke Foundation of BC  
                                       and Yukon , due to illness ). 
                Over 100 representatives from different organizations /agencies and sponsors. 
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HEALTHY FUTURES for BC FAMILIES 
                
 British Columbians are among the healthiest people in the world. BC is the leader in health 
promotion and disease prevention and has the lowest rates of smoking and obesity and the highest 
rates of physical activity of any Canadian province. However, on the short and longer term 
projections , BC and Canada are falling behind other world leaders in health status. The recent 
creation of the Ministry of Healthy Living and Sport following the success of ActNow BC  has been 
an important step forward . The World Health Organization has recognized the model of ActNow 
BC as an exemplary approach , one that should be considered by other jurisdictions. 
             
However, there are still significant challenges ahead if BC is to achieve the goal of being the 
healthiest jurisdiction to have ever hosted a Winter Olympic and Paralympic Games and then to 
extend this legacy beyond 2010. 
 
This is because despite our excellent average , there is still a large gap between the healthiest British 
Columbians and those who suffer from ill health. The social determinants of health must be 
addressed because of their significant impact on chronic disease and health inequities. 
 
                THE SOCIAL DETERMINANTS of HEALTH 
 
 Access to income , affordable housing , healthy food , education , early childhood development , 
and recreational opportunities influence our ability to make healthy choices and ultimately the state 
of our physical and mental health as well as life expectancy. These must be addressed due to their 
significant impact on health. 
 
                HEALTH INEQUITIES and CHRONIC DISEASE 
 
Health inequities are most pronounced among children and families living in poverty , the working 
poor , the unemployed / under-employed , those with limited education and/or low literacy, First 
Nations people , new immigrants , people suffering from social exclusion , the homeless and people 
with addictions and/or mental illness. 
              
Disadvantaged British Columbians have increased susceptibility to a broad range of chronic 
conditions and are more likely to be living with  chronic illness. For example ,the rate of diabetes 
among those with low incomes is double those with high incomes and for heart disease , it is almost 
double.  
 
               WHY FOCUS on CHILDREN 
  
The primary target of investments should be children since they are the most vulnerable to the 
effects of material and social deprivation. Positive conditions during childhood not only support 
child health but have long lasting effects on health and the development of disease during 
adulthood. 
 
 BCHLA has identified the following priorities and actions that if addressed , will increase the 
health of BC children and families. 
 







 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


All children in BC from birth to five years of age have access to comprehensive early child 
development and care with all levels of government contributing by a) Extending parental leave 
benefits to cover the period of birth to 18 months. b) Provide comprehensive ,quality and affordable 
early childhood development and parenting services and programs. c) Coordinate the identification of 
learning and developmental disorders . Also work with parents to ensure appropriate remedies as early 
as possible. d) Reinvest in the Child Care Subsidy Program to provide incentives to the creation of 
quality child care spaces. 
                 


1. All British Columbian youth are able to access and successfully complete educational 
programs to the highest level possible , especially those from the most advantaged 
backgrounds by a) Commit and fund additional human resources to support the early 
identification of potential drop-outs. b) Integrate the delivery of child and youth assessment 
and support services to address substance abuse , teen pregnancy and young parenthood 
,suicide prevention, counselling and other mental and physical issues into schools. c) 
Increase support for low income students to pursue post- secondary education and 
vocational training through BC Grant and BC Loan Reduction Program. 


 
2. All British Columbians to have sufficient income to provide a healthy life for their children 


and families by a) Raising minimum wage to a level that allows families to purchase healthy 
foods , secure decent housing and pursue recreational opportunities. b) Structure marginal 
tax rates and benefits so that low wage earners are not penalized for working rather than 
relying on income assistance. c) Increase the National Child Tax Benefit and Supplement . 


 
3. All British Columbians have access to safe , affordable housing. 


89 % of British Columbians support increasing investments in affordable housing , 
supportive housing , social housing ,emergency and transition housing. The Income 
Assistance shelter rates need to be adjusted based on reasonable market rental costs. 
Adequate follow-up support and housing  need to be provided for those leaving institutional 
care. 


                
4. All British Columbians to have access to a healthy , sustainable and safe food supply. 


This can be achieved by supporting initiatives that increase supplies of healthy , sustainable 
and safe food for all. The Income Assistance support rates as well as people on disability 
and fixed income should be adjusted to account for the actual cost of healthy food. 
 


5. All British Columbians can live in safe , healthy and supportive communities. 
How communities are planned and built can impact the health outcomes of the citizens who 
live there and their ability to make healthy choices. Resources for communities must be 
provided according to age-friendly guidelines and remove barriers to health , social services 
and healthy living programs for new immigrants , low income families and First Nations 
people. 


 
CONCLUSION :  
 
At the end of the full day discussion, the participants voted and agreed that  all the Social 
Determinants of Health are equally important and must be addressed simultaneously and 
vowed to work together to advance the goals/policies and actions . 
 
Please note that contents of this report came from the BC Healthy Living Alliance’s 
Discussion Paper in Draft Form dated September 2008 . 








     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:    Suzette Miller, Director  
Name of Event: ROBERT BATEMAN—“GETTING TO KNOW YOUR 


WILD NEIGHBOURS” PROGRAM 
Date of Event:   November 06, 2008 
Location of Event:   The Vancouver Club, 915 West Hastings,  
     Vancouver, B.C. 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


There were around 32 people who attended this private reception, mostly educators. This was 
hosted by Rio Tinto Alcan. 
 
 Robert Bateman was introduced by Paul Hemsley, President of Hemmera (one of the 
sponsors) as the “national treasure in the world”. He was a teacher for 20 years but left this 
profession in 1976.He was originally from Toronto. He now lives in Saltspring Island. He 
believes that children are living in the “virtual world which is not real” and playing video 
games in computers which to him is very damaging. He believes that today’s children suffer 
from “outdoor deficit”. He wants to encourage parents to let their children leisurely walk 
through nature, climb trees, build dams in creeks, and try to connect children to the outdoors to 
become caring individuals. He noted that these outdoor activities for children decrease the 
incidence of obesity, attention deficit, depression, suicide, use of drugs and alcohol, decrease 
bullying and increase academic achievement. 
 
There is a great demand for this program in Canada and the United States. To date, this 
program has distributed around 800 CDs all over Canada. They also have a “Speakers’ 
Bureau”. On April 22,2009, there is an Earth Day contest. For more information, please visit 
www.gettoknow.ca. 
 
  “I can’t conceive of anything being more varied and rich and handsome than the planet Earth. 
And its crowning beauty is the natural world. I want to soak it up, to understand it as well as I 
can, and to absorb it… and then I’d like to put it together and express it in my painting. This is 
the way I want to dedicate my life”. Robert Bateman (copied from the program received at this 
reception). 
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     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:    Ron Broda, President  
Name of Event:   Meeting with BCCT Registrar  
Date of Event:   December, 1st, 2008  
Location of Event:   BCCT Office, Vancouver 
 


 
 
As a result of a request for a meeting, I attended the BCCT office and met with Marie Crowther, 
Registrar.  Richard Walker, Chair of the BCCT, sent his regrets as weather delayed his flight and 
he was unable to attend this meeting as planned. 
 
This meeting was requested as a follow-up to a focus group meeting related to the Criminal 
Record Checks legislation which occurred in June of last year involving all of the partner groups.  
At the recent BCCT Standards conference I had the opportunity to meet two delegates from the 
U.K and Australia respectively.  From these delegates I learned of initiatives in their countries 
that may address some of the concerns raised about the current BC legislation.  Specifically these 
initiatives involve a higher level of multi-purpose check for all individuals who are either 
employed or volunteer for work with children.  At the June meeting there was a common will to 
explore other alternatives to the current legislation.  As a result of this meeting a follow-up focus 
group session has been tentatively scheduled for January 19th, 2009 to further explore these 
options. 
 
The Registrar also brought to my attention that a letter was sent to BCCPAC in October advising 
of proposed bylaw changes and requesting BCCPAC’s input.  The Registrar expressed surprise 
that there had been no response to one bylaw in particular, related to a requirement for the 
majority of practicum experience for new teachers to be B.C. practicum experience.  The 
registrar also informed me that the BCCT has heard very little from BCCPAC during the past 
two years which concerns them somewhat.  I asked the registrar if she was aware of who the 
official representative of BCCPAC, responsible for attending public BCCT meetings and 
reporting to the BCCPAC Board is.  She stated that she thought that it was a male member but 
could not recall his name nor having met or seen him. 
 
The registrar advised me that the BCCT holds public meetings the first week of every second 
month in October, December, February, April and June.  According to the minutes of BCCT 
public meetings, BCCPAC’s representative has only attended the October 2007 meeting. 
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The Registrar asked if it would be advisable to forward a specific request relating to issues that 
the BCCT believed would be of concerns directly to BCCPAC’s President.  This will now be the 
practice for issues that the BCCT believes are of particular interest and importance to parents. 
 
This meeting was very informative and productive.  There is mutual agreement that these 
meetings should occur on a regular basis, if for n o other reason than just to stay current on the 
activities of our respective organizations. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ron Broda, President 
 
 
 
 
 








     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:    Ron Broda, President 
Name of Event:   Meeting with D.A.R.E. Society of B.C.  
Date of Event:   December 3rd, 2008  
Location of Event:   Tsawassen 
 


 
 
Earlier this year, I received an email request from Chuck Doucette, President of the D.A.R.E. 
Society of B.C. to meet and explore areas in which our two organizations could work together.  
Mr. Doucette had been provided my contact information by Ted Whiteland, Executive Director 
of the BCPVPA. 
 
Mr. Doucette provided me with some information on the structure and programs of the D.A.R.E. 
Society of B.C.  They provide drug awareness programs designed for several specific age groups 
of children.  They also provide a program designed to help teach parents how to talk to their 
children about drug issues. 
 
D.A.R.E. is interested in becoming more closely tied to the parent community of B.C.  They are 
especially interested in reaching out to our members through our conferences, publications and 
the SPLSS/PIRC program. 
 
Mr. Doucette invited me to attend the next regular meeting of the D.A.R.E Society of B.C. on 
December 9th at the RCMP training facility in Vancouver.  As a result of this meeting BCCPAC 
has also received a formal invitation to nominate one of our Board members to the Board of 
D.A.R.E. Society of B.C. as our representative (attached).  Ted Whiteland of the BCPVPA is 
currently a Board member.  D.A.R.E. is also actively seeking a Board representative from the 
BCSSA. 
 
The opportunity to become more directly involved with D.A.R.E may also provide BCCPAC 
with an opportunity to effectively make use of currently held funds that have been targeted for 
use for parent education related to Crystal Meth. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ron Broda, President 
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     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:    Ron Broda, President 
Name of Event:   Meeting with BCPVPA  
Date of Event:   December 3rd, 2008  
Location of Event:   Vancouver 
 


 
 
On December 3rd, 2008 Carla Giles, BCCPAC’s Chief Operating Officer and I attended a 
meeting with Marilyn Merler, President and Ted Whiteland, Executive Director of the BCPVPA. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was for the leaders of the two organizations to become better 
acquainted and also to explore opportunities and issues for our respective organizations to work 
together.  A continuing issue of mutual interest that may provide such an opportunity is related to 
the administration of the FSA tests.  There is a will to meet on a regular basis to explore other 
opportunities and issues of mutual concern. 
 
Carla and I also took advantage of this meeting to learn more about the size, structure and 
operations of the BCPVPA.  It is our hope to incorporate some of the structures and practices of 
that organization that are appropriate and relevant, in the re-organized BCCPAC as we 
incorporated the recommendations from our recent Governance Audit. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ron Broda, President 
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  Hosted by Claremont Parent Advisory Council   
 
 
 
 
1. Parent Advisory Councils (PACs), District Parent Advisory Council and BC Confederation of Parent 


Advisory Councils 
PACs, DPACs and BCCPAC are independently interdependent.  We have different spheres of influence 
that are both distinct and frequently overlap to varying degrees on different issues.  Some issues can and 
must only be resolved at the individual classroom and school level.  Some issues are best handled at the 
district level while others require attention at the provincial level.  We can only be truly effective if we are 
all aware of each others' activities and work collaboratively on the issues that we can. 


 
2. Funding – When is More Not Enough? 


The fact is that government has maintained education funding levels during times of declining enrolment 
(an effective increase on a per pupil basis) and have provided additional funds to cover the cost of 
provincially negotiated salary increases for teachers.  This leads to the question of whether or not the 
effective increase is enough.  It can be argued that our research-based understanding about learning, 
instruction, assessment, serving vulnerable children, and more, has created need that outstrips resources. 
And this during a time when there is justifiably more pressure to improve results, particularly in terms of 
early learning, graduation rates and First Nations success.  We also have additional costs associated with 
new, partially funded mandates including early learning, community literacy and comprehensive health.  
How do we find the balance, provincially and locally, between the fiscal realities and the societal 
imperatives? 


 
3. SPC's:  Forget the "C"!  It's all about the plan! 


Meaningful conversations focussed on improving student success.  School Plans are nothing more than 
an individualized strategic school plan developed to assure that the most important need(s) of students of 
that school are met first.  It is a plan that clearly identifies where those students are, where they need to 
be, where the school community reasonably expects that it can get them to with a plan to get them there.  
It is meant to be inclusive and reflective of ALL the voices in that school community.  It's about keeping 
"the main thing" the main thing! 


 
"In the absence of clearly-defined goals, we become strangely loyal to performing daily trivia until ultimately we 
become enslaved by it."                                                                                                         -- Robert Heinlein 


 
4. Early Learning – Good idea, but how and by whom? 


We are awaiting the results from a provincial feasibility study into all-day kindergarten and having the K-12 
system provide education and wrap-around care services for four and three year olds.  Across the 
province the answers have tended to suggest that these are good ideas, but questions of expertise, 
jurisdiction, funding and space have dominated the discussions.  Overall, the question is one of “doing the 
right thing” rather than just “doing the thing right.” 
  


Ron Broda 
President, BC Confederation of Parent 


Advisory Councils 
 


Keven Elder 
Superintendent, School District 63 (Saanich) 
Vice-President, BC School Superintendents’ 


Association 


A Dialogue with Ron and Keven 
 


District and Provincial Issues 
 


Tuesday, November 18, 2008


10.16 - Dec ‘08 







5. Leadership development and succession, it is critical for sustainable and effective PACs and 
maintaining effective respectful relationships in our education community 
Have you noticed that there are a lot of new principals, vice-principals and district staff?  Guess what?  
Parents leave positions of leadership too.  In order to maintain the high level of meaningful parent 
involvement that we now enjoy, we need to strategically plan our own leadership succession.  We need 
parent leaders capable of building the respectful and trusting relationships with other members of the 
public education team in order for us to be truly influential.  The only true power is the ability to effectively 
influence. 


 
6. Graduation - Rates and Relevance 


Our 6-year Dogwood rate (percentage of students who graduate within six years of starting grade 8) 
continues to hover around 80% for the province and our district.  This begs two questions.  First, for those 
who graduate, how well do we match their experiences to their needs and learning styles, and based on 
that, how relevant is their experience in setting them up for future success?  And, second, for those who 
don't graduate "on time", why not, where are they now, and what are we doing to keep them connected?  
Perhaps more important is a third question - how can our First Nations completion rate be so much lower?  
The system is devoting considerable energy to resolving these challenges and answering these questions, 
but what might we be missing? 


 
7. Class size and composition.  What do the numbers really tell us?  What about the stories behind 


the numbers? 
There has been a lot of talk about class size numbers and the number of students with IEPs.  Is that the 
real issue?  According to Ministry statistics there is a large category in these number combinations - 
classes that contain NO students with IEPs.  What is the story here?  Is it partly a ProD issue?  Are we 
underutilizing existing resources?  


 
8. Provincial Synergy - Getting on the same page 


It seems that we all, regardless of political leaning or connection to education, share some common 
beliefs, including that children ought to be well educated and cared for in a partnership between school 
and home.  Another truism is that a responsive, relevant and resourced public education system is a 
foundation for a healthy, sustainable and self-sufficient society.  How can we work from those common 
beliefs toward commonly-desired ends in a way that minimizes acrimony and maximizes collaboration? 


 
9. PAC funding and allocations 


To what extent should PACs fund raise?  It's not only OK to spend PAC funds on parent education, it's 
essential!! 
 
Okay, now my pet peeve.  In my humble opinion PACs are not meant to primarily be a fund raising arm for 
the school.  Many are.  Each PAC is entitled to decide for themselves what their priorities are or ought to 
be.   Sometimes purposeful fund raising is both necessary and appropriate.  But what about the "A" in 
PAC?  Many PACs are reluctant or even refuse to spend money on developing themselves to be better 
more effective leaders.  You don't know what you don't know.  Invest in yourselves to be better informed, 
more effective leaders to influence the change necessary to truly create the best possible public education 
system for ALL out children.  


 
10. Technology - A Lever or an Intrusion 


Communication technologies are ubiquitous and pervasive.  Texting, blogging, social networking, wiki-
worlds, on-line learning, web-based work environments, and more, have changed the way we think, 
communicate, do business and educate.  In Saanich we are developing a comprehensive technology plan 
to ensure that these realities of life become realities of schooling, and that it happens in a strategic and 
appropriate way that doesn't have high-tech supersede high-touch.  Where is the balance? And how do we 
embrace an all-in-one in-pocket communication device (cell phone becomes multi-media, interactive 
computer)? 








     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:    Ron Broda, President  
Name of Event:   BCELC Board Meeting  
Date of Event:   November 13, 2008 
Location of Event:   BCELC Office, Vancouver 
 


 
 
 
A regular quarterly meeting of the BCELC Board was held on November 13th, 
2008.  At this meeting BCELC’s Board membership expanded by one.  BCELC 
welcomed a new member, Dr. Rob Tierney representing the Association of British 
Columbia Deans of Education (ABCDE). 
 
Business included the receipt of the usual reports from officers and updates on 
existing programs.   
 
Respectfully submitted; 
 
Ron Broda, President BCCPAC, Vice-President BCELC. 
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Report to the BCCPAC Board of Directors  
Submitted by: Ron Broda, President 
 


Meeting with Minister of Education  
  


Date: November 3, 2008 
Location: Minister’s Office, Parliament Building, Victoria 
 
 
In Attendance:   
Name Partner Group Job Description 
Shirley Bond  Minister of Education, Deputy Premier 
James Gorman 
Lisa Dominato 
 
Sherri Mohoruk 
Ron Broda 


 Deputy Minister of Education 
Executive Assistant to Minister of 
Education 
Superintendent Liaison 
President, BCCPAC 


   
   
   
   
   
The Minister of Education was presented a letter containing the resolutions passed at our 2008 AGM 
that were destined for the Minister’s attention. 
 
There was a discussion about what direction the accountability program may be taking specifically 
with respect to School Plans and District Reviews.  Both the Minister and Deputy Minister assured 
me that the Ministry remains committed to the accountability process.  There will however be some 
changes.  There will be more of an emphasis on insuring that the planning process is both effective 
and efficient in improving student achievement.  Judy Arnold’s group has been moved from the 
accountability branch to the achievement branch.  Their work will be more focussed on school plans 
and making them better.  District Reviews will continue.  However, they will be used in a more 
strategic manner and not in as predictable a cycle as they have.  They will be focussed in areas 
where there is an apparent need or upon request of a District that believes it would benefit from an 
outside view. 
 
There was a discussion related to gaming funds and some challenges related to the level of funding 
available to DPACs and the inability of PACs to use those funds for parent education or 
conferences.  This issue has been discussed with the Minister in the past.  Gaming funds fall under 
the jurisdiction of the Solicitor General.  The Minister invited BCCPAC’s President to prepare a 
brief on the issues and concerns that she would present to the Solicitor General and make 
representations on our behalf. 
 
There was a discussion on the SPLSS/PIRC program.  The Minister is very impressed with the 
achievements of the program to date.  She was brought up to date on the stage of planning for the 
future that BCCPAC is currently at.  It was made known to the Minister that this project is one of 
BCCPAC’s main priorities and that there is some concern about the viability of this project long 
term without committed financial support for the project.  Both the Minister and Deputy Minister 
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indicated very clearly that they support parent education whole heartedly and are committed to 
providing the required funding contingent on a satisfactory strategic business plan for the project. 
 
There was agreement that meetings between the Minister and BCCPAC should be scheduled on a 
regular basis rather than on an as needed basis as has been past practice.  The Minister has 
committed to scheduling another meeting with BCCPAC’s President before Christmas. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ron Broda, President 
 








     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:  Laurey-Anne Roodenburg, 2nd Vice President  
                     
Name of Event:   BC school sports- Coaches recognition dinner 
Date of Event:   October 24th, 2008 
Location of Event:   Richmond, BC 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


I had the pleasure of attending the first of what is hoped to be an annual 
Coaches Recognition Dinner for BC school sports. 


 
The event was attended by the entire board of directors, the winning coaches and 
the Minister of Education, Shirley Bond. 
 


The coaches were presented with a plaque and a BC 150 Historical book,  
rcognizing their hard work and dedication throughout the year.  There were also 
presentations made to the female and male coach of the year.  Further 
information on who won and their contributions to high school sports can be 
found on www.bcschoolsports.ca . 


 
This event was made possible with the combined efforts of the Ministry of 


Education and BC school sports. 
 
With respect,  
Laurey-Anne Roodenburg 
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     BCCPAC Representation Report 


 
 


Submitted by:    Suzette Miller, Director 
( BCCPAC  Past President Kimberlee Howland  was also 
at this meeting). 
(Please note that this was my first attendance to this 
meeting ). 


 
Name of Event: Education Partners Group 
Date of Event:   September 26, 2008 
Location of Event: BC School Trustees Association, 1580 West Broadway, 


Vancouver, B.C. 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


The purpose was to provide representatives of the Education Partners Group an update on FNESC 
projects and activities. 
 
The meeting was presided by Mike Gagel , Director, Information and Education Technology. 
 
Also present were Tyrone McNeil , President of FNESC ; Trina Sxwithul’txw , Executive 
Assistant of FNESC ;Ted Cadwallader from Aboriginal Enhancements Branch of the Ministry of 
Education ; BCTF Executives ; INAC ( Indian and Northern Affairs Canada representatives. 
(Please note that I have not received the minutes from this meeting , therefore I do not have the 
complete information on the attendance ). 
 


1.National Funding Proposal for Relationship Building and First Nations School Success 
Planning 


           
FNESC staff has continued to meet with INAC to discuss this. FNESC understands that INAC is 
hoping to start providing funding by January 2009. INAC has asked FNESC to submit  two 
proposals , one for relationship building and the other for school success planning. FNESC 
proposals will include some activities currently related to the Education Partners table such as 
Anti-Racism as well as funding for First Nations schools to engage in the Ministry of Education’s 
Rural Schools’ Strategy , which includes professional development for new teachers. 
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   2. Reciprocal Tuition 
  
 BC and FNESC continue to work through a process that will allow for reciprocal tuition , that is province 
providing funding to non-status students attending Band schools. 
 
        3.English First Peoples 
       
 FNESC , in partnership with the Ministry of Education is pleased to announce the completion of the 
curriculum , examination and Teacher Resource Guide for the English 12 (EFP 12 ) First Peoples 
provincial course. EFP 12 is intended for both aboriginal and non-aboriginal teachers and students. The 
curriculum and examination information can be found on the Ministry of Education website. The Teacher 
Resource Guide can be found on the FNESC website and anyone who wants to request a copy can contact 
FNESC. 
      
Two new courses of English 10 and 11 First Peoples are being developed with the Ministry of Education. 
 
   4. 14th  Annual Provincial Conference on Aboriginal Education 
      
This will be happening in downtown Vancouver from November 27-29, 2008. The conference hosts are 
FNESC , Ministry of Education ,Me’tis Nation BC  and the Ministry of Advanced Education and Labour 
Market Development. The theme is “ Strengthening Connections : Investing in Aboriginal Learners. 
Questions about the conference can be directed to  conference@fnesc.ca. 
 
      5. Regional Sessions 
    
Each year , FNESC staff and Board members meet face to face with local communities for information on 
FNESC’s work and to obtain feedback on specific education issues and projects. This year, sessions were 
held in 11 communities : Prince Rupert ,Kamloops ,Lytton ,Campbell River ,Cranbrook , Port Alberni , 
Lower Mainland , Victoria , Prince George ,Williams Lake ,and Kelowna . 
 
 
Tyrone McNeil , President of FNESC would like to have an opportunity to meet with the BCCPAC Board 
of Directors to discuss Enhancement Agreements . This was an action item from the previous meeting that 
past Director Margaret Lipke attended last May 21, 2008. May I suggest that President Broda or designate 
call and talk to President McNeil , after the Board has discussed this . This will be a good Pro D item for 
the Board in Aboriginal awareness. 
 
FNESC was pleased to hear from Past President Kimberlee Howland regarding the workshop ,” Increasing 
Aboriginal Parent Involvement in PACs “ 
By Ted Cadwallader at the BCCPAC Fall Leadership Conference, Hilton Vancouver Metrotown , 
Burnaby, B.C. 
 
The next FNESC meeting is scheduled for January 23, 2009. 
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BCCPAC Board Member Report 


 


 


Submitted by:       Ron Broda – President, CEO 
 
   Note: Blue lettering denotes activities associated with President’s role. 
             Red lettering denotes activities associated with CEO’s role. 
             Alternating coloured lettering denotes activities of combined roles. 
  
For Period:         September 15 – December 7, 2008. 


 


Internal BCCPAC Business 
Date  Business  Location 


Oct. 1  Virtual School Society re: Fall 
Conference  


• Conference Call 
 


Oct. 7  Judy Arnold re Fall Conference 
workshop 


• Call 
 


Oct. 10  SPLSS, Advocacy & misc. planning BCCPAC Office 


Oct 14 SPLSS  Conference Call 


Oct. 25 SPLSS Howe Group Conference Call 


Nov. 3   SPLSS Howe Group Conference Call 


Nov. 7 Meeting with COO & Advocates BCCPAC Office 


Nov.12 SPLSS, Howe Group Conference Call 
 


 Meeting re: Parent Congress  M of E Office, Victoria 
 


Nov. 14 BCCPAC By-election BCCPAC Office 


Nov. 17 Meeting with Eli Mina re: Board 
Training 


Conference Call 


Nov. 18 Budget Planning Meeting Conference Call 


Nov. 19   Meeting with COO re Advocates’ 
contract 


BCCPAC Office 


Nov. 25 Budget Planning Meeting Conference Call 


Nov. 26 Meeting with 1st VP Saanich 


Dec. 3 Meeting with COO & Advocates BCCPAC Office 


            New Director Orientation BCCPAC Office 
 


 
 


 
 







Internal Committee Work 
 


Date  Committee Name  Attachment (if submitting a report) 
  Governance Audit 


Implementation Committee
Report attached


Oct.  2  SPLSS Working Group 
Meeting  


 


Oct. 6  Newsletter Editorial 
Committee 


 


Oct. 25 Financial Statements 
Meeting 


 


Nov.14 Meeting with C. Elliott, A. 
Hobbs re: SPLSS 


 


   


 
 


Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts) 
 


Date  Event  Location 
Attachment 


 (if submitting a report) 
Oct  1  Virtual School Society, 


Steve Dotto 
Conference Call  


Oct  2  SPLSS Working Group 
meeting 


BCELC Office  


  Meeting with Heidi 
Gass, DPAC Chair 
Coquitlam 


Burnaby 
 


 


Oct. 9  . Learning Round 
Table 


Conference Call Verbal Report 


 BCCPAC Board 
Meeting  


Conference Call 
 


 


Oct. 15 Education Advisory 
Council meeting 


Vancouver  


Oct. 16 Meeting with President  
Federation des Parents 
Francophones 
 


Saanich  


Oct. 22 Rural Schools 
Conference 


Vancouver  


Oct. 23-26 BCCPAC Fall 
Conference 


Hilton Burnaby 
 


 


Oct. 23 In-person BCCPAC 
Board Meeting  


Hilton Burnaby  


Oct. 26 In-person BCCPAC 
Board Meeting  


Hilton Burnaby  


Oct. 28 Government Non-Profit 
Initiative meeting  


Nanaimo 
 


 


Nov. 3   Meeting with Minister 
Bond & Deputy 
Minister 


Victoria  


 
 







 
 


  Meeting with Sheri 
Mohoruk MoE  


Victoria 
 


 


Nov. 6   Sheila Rooney MoE re: 
Summer Learning 


Conference Call 
 


 


Nov. 7-9 SPLSS Session 4 and 
Graduation 


Richmond  


Nov. 10 Meeting with Dr. Elder, 
VP BCSSA 


Saanich 
 


 


Nov. 13 BCELC Board Meeting Vancouver 
 


 


  BCCPAC Board 
Meeting 


Conference Call 
 


 


Nov. 18 Claremont Secondary 
PAC meeting   


Saanich 
 


 


Nov. 20-21 BC College of 
Teachers Conference  


Vancouver 
 


 


Nov. 21   Federation des Parents 
Francophones 
Conference 


Richmond 
 


 


Nov. 22 BCCPAC Board 
Meeting 


Conference Call 
 


 


Nov. 25 MHHPAC Meeting Sooke 
 


 


Nov. 27 BCSSA Conference 
  


Victoria   


Nov. 28 Minister of Education’s 
Teacher Congress  


Vancouver 
 


 


Dec. 1 Meeting with Chair and 
Registrar of BCCT 


Vancouver  


Dec. 3   Meeting with President 
of BCPVPA 


Vancouver  


Dec 5-7 BCCPAC Board 
Meeting  


BCCPAC Office 
 


 


 
 
Note: Attachments refer to reports submitted as required. The Committee Chair is responsible for Committee 
Reports. All representation requires a report to be submitted by the member attending.  
For any questions please contact President Ron Broda.  





		BCCPAC Board Member Report

		Submitted by:    Ron Broda – President, CEO

		Internal BCCPAC Business

		Internal Committee Work

		Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts)
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BCCPAC Board Member Report 


 


 


Submitted by:       Cheryl McCann 
For Period:         September to December 2008 


 


Internal BCCPAC Business 
(Sample: Attendance at 2 in‐person Board meetings, 3 Conference Call Board meetings, 2 Closed Board 
meetings) 
 


Date  Business  Location 
September  Board meeting  Burnaby 


October  Conference, and board Conference Call  Burnaby 


November  2 board Conference Calls  Conference call 


 


Internal Committee Work 
 


Date  Committee Name  Attachment (if submitting a report) 
Sept – Nov   Human Resource and Finance    Monthly financial meeting calls and Budget meeting 


calls 
Nov  Resolution Standing 


committee 
 


Nov   Life Membership   


 
 


Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts) 
 


Date  Event  Location 
Attachment 


 (if submitting a report) 
       


       


       


 
 
Note: Attachments refer to reports submitted as required. The Committee Chair is responsible for Committee 
Reports. All representation requires a report to be submitted by the member attending.  
For any questions please contact President Ron Broda.  





		BCCPAC Board Member Report

		Submitted by:    Cheryl McCann

		Internal BCCPAC Business

		Internal Committee Work

		Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts)
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BCCPAC Board Member Report 


 


 


Submitted by:       Laurey‐Anne Roodenburg, 2nd Vice President 
For Period:         September, 2008 to December 4th, 2008 


 


Internal BCCPAC Business 
 


Date  Business  Location 
October 9th, 2008   ‐conference call   


October 23rd to 26th 
2008 


BCCPAC fall conference   Vancouver  


November 6th to 8th   SPLSS  Vancouver 
 
 


November 22  Conference call   


 


Internal Committee Work 
 


Date  Committee Name  Attachment (if submitting a report) 
November 20th, 
2008 


Internal audit committee  Conference call 


November 18th, 
2008 
 


Budget meeting  Conference call 


     


 


Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts) 
 


Date  Event  Location 
Attachment 


 (if submitting a report) 
September 29th, 
2008 


Roads to 2010 meeting  Vancouver  Report has been submitted in my 
bccpac representation report . 


October 24, 2008  BC School Sports Coach 
Recognition Dinner 


   


 
 
Note: Attachments refer to reports submitted as required. The Committee Chair is responsible for Committee 
Reports. All representation requires a report to be submitted by the member attending.  
For any questions please contact President Ron Broda.  





		BCCPAC Board Member Report

		Submitted by:    Laurey-Anne Roodenburg, 2nd Vice President

		Internal BCCPAC Business

		Internal Committee Work

		Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts)
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BCCPAC Board Member Report 


 


 


Submitted by:       Steve Baker, Director 
For Period:         September 4 – November 22, 2008 


 


Internal BCCPAC Business 
 


Date  Business  Location 
Sept 12 – 14, 2008 BCCPAC Board Burnaby 


Oct 9, 2008 BCCPAC Board Conference Call 


Oct 23- 26, 2008  BCCPAC Fall Conference Burnaby 


Nov 7 – 9, 2008 SPLSS – Session 4 Richmond 


Nov 22, 2008  BCCPAC Board Conference Call 


Internal Committee Work 
 


Date  Committee Name  Attachment (if submitting a report) 
Various  Resolutions – Employee 


Services  
Review of Committee Members 


Various  Policy Review Committee   


Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts) 
 


Date  Event  Location 
Attachment 


 (if submitting a report) 
Oct 30, 2008  Vancouver PAC 


Orientation 
Vancouver Brief Overview of BCCPAC for 


Vancouver PACs 
 
 
Note: Attachments refer to reports submitted as required. The Committee Chair is responsible for Committee 
Reports. All representation requires a report to be submitted by the member attending.  
For any questions please contact President Ron Broda.  





		BCCPAC Board Member Report
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		Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts)








 


8.6 
 


December 2008 


 


BCCPAC Board Member Report 


 


 


Submitted by:       Suzette Miller, Director 
For Period:         August 6 ,2008 to November 21,2008 
 
       


Internal BCCPAC Business 
 


Date  Business  Location 
September 26,2008  First Nations Education Steering 


Committee ( FNESC ) – Education Partners 
Group meetingt with Past President 
Kimberlee Howland 


BCSTA office, Vancouver, B.C. 


October 02,2008  B.C. Healthy Living Alliance (BCHLA) Policy 
Discussion  


Morris J. Wosk Centre for Dialogue , 
Vancouver, B.C. 


November 06,2008  Robert Bateman’s “ Get To Know Your 
Wild Neighbours “ Program at 


The Vancouver Club, Vancouver, B.C. 


 


Internal Committee Work 
 


Date  Committee Name  Attachment (if submitting a report) 
October 6, 2008  Newsletter Editorial 


Committee meeting  
(teleconference but I attended the meeting in person 
at the BCCPAC office) 


  Bev Hosker Motivational 
Award Committee 


no activities to report 


     


 


Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts) 
 


Date  Event  Location 
Attachment 


 (if submitting a report) 
August 25,2008  
 


Poll vote on Fall 
Leadership Conference 
theme 


   


September 12 ‐14, 
2008 


Board meeting   at BCCPAC office   


October 09,2008  Board meeting   via teleconference   


October 23 ‐
25,2008  
 


BCCPAC Fall Leadership 
Conference “Teaming Up 
For The Future” 


at Hilton Vancouver 
Metrotown, 
Burnaby, B.C. 


 


 
 







 
 


October 23 & 
26,2008  
 


Board meeting  at Hilton Vancouver 
Metrotown, 
Burnaby, B.C. 


 


November 07 – 
09,2008,  


Session 4 of SPLSS and 
Graduation 


Marriott Hotel, 
Richmond, B.C. 


 


November 13, 2008  
 


Board meeting  via teleconference   


       


 
 
Note: Attachments refer to reports submitted as required. The Committee Chair is responsible for Committee 
Reports. All representation requires a report to be submitted by the member attending.  
For any questions please contact President Ron Broda.  
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		Representing BCCPAC (including member contacts)














